
Draft Meeting Notes 
Stelco Hamilton Community Liaison Committee (CLC) 
Wed. Oct. 27, 2021 – Virtual Meeting 
 
CLC Members In Attendance:  
Stephen Burt, Peter Ipema, Lynda Lukasik, Andy Sebestyen, Julie Vanden Byllaardt, Sara Yonson 
 
Other Attendees: 
Kerry LeClair (Observer) 
Brody Robinmeyer (Observer) 
Jeremy Gamble (MECP) 
Katie Chan (Stelco) 
Trevor Harris (Stelco) 
Dave Rivard (Stelco) 
Julie Wedzinga (Stelco) 
 
Welcome 
 
Review and Approval of Agenda 
The committee accepted them as presented.  The committee also accepted the draft meeting notes of the 
previous meeting. 
 
Coke Battery Performance  
Katie provided a summary of the performance of the Hamilton Works coke battery operations for Q3 2021 in 
relation to the regular Method 303 and Method 9 audits conducted on-site. 
 
Jeremy G of the Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks (MECP) indicated that he was in the facility a 
few times in Q3 and confirmed that MECP’s Method 303 and Method 9 audits align with Stelco’s audit results.  
 
Water Monitoring Overview 
Andy and Julie provided an overview of effluent monitoring at Hamilton Works.  This included a summary of 
the facility’s water outfalls as well as the water quality in comparison to the Hamilton Harbour Remedial 
Action Plan targets for water quality.  Julie noted that steel mills are the only source where there are negative 
loadings to the harbour.  This is positive news. 
 
Community Comments 
Lynda asked about the status of the demolition of the basic oxygen furnace.  Trevor highlighted that the work 
is being conducted responsibly, including using third party consultants to evaluate work plans prior to 
implementation.  The scrap steel that is removed from the facility is recycled back into our own operations. 

 
Adjournment 
The next meeting is scheduled for January 26, 2022. 


